CHELTENHAM ASSOCIATION FOOTBALL LEAGUE

Agenda for  the Management Committee Meeting  to be held at the Victory Club, Cheltenham, on Wednesday 26th March 2014.

Attendees: N. Oram, I. Swales, J. Hunt, B. Attwood, G. Cook, M. Neave, B. Hill, T. Holmes, P. Tustain, T. Onions  
Apologies: I.Hamilton, P.Daly, R.Overington, D. Vaux
Matters Arising from the minutes. 
J.Hunt to expunge Butlers records and M.Neave to send Will a final invoice.
J. Hunt confirmed that Butlers FC record has been expunged; M. Neave confirmed all monies cleared.

J.Hunt to discuss with Bishops Cleeve another date for the final that was already planned for their ground but subsequently clashed with the Senior Charity Final at CTFC. 

Junior Final – Wednesday 30th April 2014

Minor Final – Thursday 1st May 2014

League Secretary invited both Cheltenham Athletic & Northway to appear before the committee at 19:15 and 20:00 respectively on their administration failings and number amount of fines accumulated.
Covered separately within League Secretary 

Newton FC requested appearance before the Management Committee on Charge Number 13342, invited at 19:45. Gavin Garthwaite subsequently stood down and as secretary and they will be represented by Sarah Baker new Club Secretary.
Covered within Rule Infringements. 
League Secretary emailed Newton in regards to his email to the Registration Secretary regarding one of their players and his own availability on match days. League Secretary suggested he get a stand-in if he was unavailable on match days due to the importance of match day availability. 

Newton FC new secretary – Sarah Baker – Contact details on League website

J.Hunt to keep the committee apprised on the Bishops Cleeve defibrillator situation. The league gave funds to Bishops Cleeve for this last summer in recognition for letting us use their ground for Charity Cup games and wished to use this as an opportunity to highlight the partnership.

J. Hunt confirmed that the monies had been forwarded to the Calor League for the defibrillator,  This will not be released until a representative of Bishops Cleeve have sent a club member on the training course.  

League Secretary commenced debt recovery action against FC Javelins following advice from the GFA. P.Tustain provided a full list of players registered with FC Javelins in connection with the above action. 

Subsequently Tewkesbury School have also commenced Debt Recovery.

League Secretary asked RSG to contact CBC in regards to their game on the 22nd Feb not being able to be played due to the CBC not marking or making any preparation of the pitch. RSG also had to pay half match fee to the Referee who turned up and called it off. RSG advised to get the CBC to discount that from their next pitch hire. RSG confirmed discussions had already taken place with the CBC. 

Matter closed – RSG to liaise with CBC directly

I.Swales to produce an action plan for clubs to use in relation to discussing individual pitch concerns with the CBC. 

To be actioned prior to 2014/15 season.

I.Swales produced a list of new rule proposals to send out to the GFA to the League Secretary prior to the deadline of the 26th March.

Submitted to GFA for approval.
All League Management Committee members to produce and/or review ideas to utilise League, Club and Charity activities for the next meeting. 

No actions reported
All League Management Committee members to think about ideas of a match report for referees to use for next season to enable clubs to fully understand who has been cautioned or sent off in games. 

No actions reported
League Secretary
Very busy period with preparations for all Semi-Finals and Finals of the Charity competitions.   
Details for these are all in the Charity minutes. 

Ongoing communications with Northway in regard to their current situation, documented later in the minutes. 

Application Form for next season must be completed by 31st March.  This was sent to all clubs on 2nd March 2014. 
Future sub-committee meeting to be arranged to ensure the League continues to flourish in the future. 
Two new enquiries for new teams for next season, although no firm applications as of yet.  This is the lowest amount of interest since Ian has been involved from 2010.  Numerous clubs have also indicated that they are currently reviewing their membership for the 2014/15 season. 
Minutes from Charity Meeting held at BCFC on Wednesday 19th March have been issued to all of the Management Committee – 
Minutes ratified and to be further distributed. 
Cheltenham Athletic appeared before the committee on their administration failings and number amount of fines accumulated.

Cheltenham Athletic were represented by their Club Secretary Chris Powell.
Chris provided a potted history to the creation of the club at the start of the season, and the challenges they have faced following player circumstances outside of their control.

Prior to February 2014, the club Secretary was Wil Park, who by the club’s own admission had allowed the role of secretary to burden him although did not make others aware for support.  Subsequently Wil has relocated to Cardiff and Chris Powell has now taken on the role.  Chris confirmed the wider club were not aware of the administration and fines build-up prior to this and have worked hard to bring the club to a stable level.  Including changing the club’s email address to improve administration.

The committee instructed Cheltenham Athletic prior to the next Management Committee meeting (Wednesday 23rd April) the club must have in place a Chairman, Secretary and Treasurer to allow the workload to be split and share responsibility.  This is to be reviewed by the Management Committee at the next meeting.

Northway appeared before the committee on their administration failings and number amount of fines accumulated.

Northway were represented by Steve Prosser (Secretary) and Daniel McCabe (Player)

Steve provided an overview to the issues that have surrounded the club over the past few weeks.  Neil Franklin (Chairman, Secretary & Treasurer) had resigned suddenly on the Saturday morning (covered in League Correspondence) following the club being evicted from their Home Ground (Northway Parish Council).  With Neil’s resignation, mounting debts have become apparent to the players approx £400 Northway PC, £225 CAFL and £40 GFA.  This was somewhat a surprise to all players as all subscriptions and match fees are currently up to-date across the club. Steven immediately arranged a club meeting with all players in attendance whereby all players will take responsibility for their proportion going forward. 
Due to the extreme nature of this matter with no remaining members of the old committee remaining with the club, the League has agreed to follow the lead demonstrated by the GFA and accept a repayment plan of 50% (£112.50) of monies owed paid prior to Monday 31st March 2014, with the remaining monies owed to be paid prior to Monday 28th April 2014 (£112.50).  In these extreme circumstances it was felt to ensure the survival of Northway FC and protect the league liability of these monies, a repayment plan was the only way forward in the new era of the club.

Northway are currently exploring pitch options for the remainder of the season, this is likely to be Tewkesbury School on a ‘pay before you play basis’.  This is to be confirmed to the League Secretary as a matter of urgency.

Separately the committee instructed Northway prior to the next Management Committee meeting (Wednesday 23rd April) the club must have in place a Chairman, Secretary and Treasurer to allow the workload to be split and share responsibility.  This is to be reviewed by the Management Committee at the next meeting.

Correspondence
Shurdington Rovers emailed after the very late postponement (11:30) for their home game v Star FC. 

Shurdington seeking costs of the £15 wasted marking their pitch and the £30 for pre-arranged bar staff. 

Covered within Rule Infringements
Northway Correspondence

Email received by League Secretary Saturday 15th March at 13:00 from the then Northway Secretary Neil Franklin:

"I'm emailing you to let you know I now have no affiliation with Northway FC. I have tried to keep the club running when we probably should of folded in the summer! The club have been evicted from the ground so I doubt they will get the game on today! I would like my contact details taken off the website and no further correspondence sent to me!"

The decision was taken not to postpone their game vs. Bourton Rovers as it was assumed someone else would step into the breach. (He did say doubt in his email and not definitely off.)  Bourton Rovers subsequently arrived as per fixture and found no-one present and all locked up. 

League Secretary made contact with the listed club chairman Duncan Pearce, who informed me that he left the club over 3 months ago and has had no other dealings with them. He also advised that he would not even know who to go to or pass me onto. League Secretary then made contact with Emma Devlin who is listed as alternative contact, she came back to me saying she was no longer involved with the club and the only contact she knew was Neil Franklin. 

League Secretary then contacted Chris Lucker at the GFA, who confirmed they had the same contact details as the League and had not been advised of any change of secretary or that the team has disbanded. He further stated that they had 3 cautions on Northway’s record for a match on the 1 March with players D.Mccabe, M.Shaw and R.Shaw. He had a contact number for Mccabe and left a message to call him back. 

Chris further confirmed that the club had failed fulfil one match so it would be wise for the league to warn the players that confirmation of the status of the team is required by Thursday 20th March, if no contact is made, the match on 8th March 2014 will automatically be postponed by the league.
He also stated that no further charges should be raised against ‘failures to fulfil fixtures’ until it is established who has taken responsibility for the club or if it has disbanded. 

League Secretary posted letters to the 3 players who were recently cautioned as per their addresses on Full-time.  Following these letters, the League Secretary was contacted by Stephen Prosser from Northway. He explained that all the players were texted by Neil Franklin on Friday evening prior to the Bourton game informing them that he had been enjoying himself at Cheltenham Racecourse, and that they would have to go down to the ground on Saturday Morning to mark the pitch. On arrival at the ground they found everything locked up and contacted Northway Parish council, who informed them that they owed £425. No players were aware of this debt and surprised as there are currently no subs outstanding. 
An Emergency Committee was held at Senior Charity Semi-Final on 19th March whereby the decision was made that the club should have a committee in place prior to the forthcoming Committee Meeting as the League can only communicate with the Club Secretary. Stephen Prosser confirmed he would be standing as Secretary and that they would be holding a club meeting on Saturday 22nd March to confirm they were staying together and elect a committee. He was confident he would have the backing of the players and the club will continue. 
League Secretary advised Stephen that the League would help where it could and all the officers would gladly assist where he was finding problems as the new Secretary.

Meeting held on Wednesday also agreed to postpone Northway’s Saturday home match v Leckhampton and to take the GFA advice and not charge Northway for failing to fulfil subsequent fixtures other than last Saturday. 

Bourton Rovers emailed having made the trip to play Northway on Saturday 15th March. Due to the Northway situation, the ground was locked on their arrival and no-one was present. They are therefore claiming £72 in total for mileage. They have worked it out on the GFA mileage rate - £14.40 x 5 drivers at 40 miles x 0.36 a mile. 

Covered under Rule Offences. 

GFA
GFA Council meeting highlights from meeting League Secretary attended on Thursday 27th February:
There were half a dozen suggestions for the GFA charity donation including our Leagues suggestion of CSAD. 

Interestingly most of the suggestions were Bristol based with the chosen GFA board’s decision being a testicular cancer awareness project operating across the South West. 

FA Whole Game system is going to be used in the first instance for Referee registration and reporting all on field matters. Club affiliation may follow this year, but the system is currently in its final testing stage. 

All referees officiating on youth football must have a new or renewed CRB in place for the new season; this does not affect adult football. 

The GFA are purchasing a new set of County Cups. Some of the older ones are so valuable, they want to lock them up at GFA HQ for safekeeping and to maintain the historic nature of the cups. 

Rolling substitutes for amateur football is going through FIFA and expected to get the vote. However (at this time) this is not being mandated on leagues that do not wish to use it. 

The FA have announced that 3G pitches are going to be accepted in the FA Cup for the new season. Which is interesting as the Conference clubs have just voted against having them for their league matches. 

League Secretary raised at the meeting that the cost for 3G Pitch accreditation is currently £1750 for a single accreditation or £1250 for a multiple accreditation if facilities are in the same County and how prohibitive a cost this is. 

GFA Chairman agreed as he witnessed the tests at GFA HQ and basically it involved bouncing a ball and then rolling a ball along the pitch. It was however agreed that these pitches do need checking for safety issues. GFA Chairman agreed to look into getting these costs reduced if at all possible. 

League Chairman’s update on action so far on the Leagues stance in regards being forced to appoint a referee against our own League rules – Still Ongoing

Rule Offences
Newton FC requested appearance before the Management Committee on Charge Number 13342, invited at 19:45. Gavin Garthwaite subsequently stood down and as secretary and they will be represented by Sarah Baker new Club Secretary.

Newton were represented by – Wayne Baker (Manager), John Corbett (Chairman) and Sarah Baker (Secretary)

Prior to the case being heard - N. Oram, J. Hunt, B. Hill, P. Tustain, T. Onions left the room due to their associations with Division 1 clubs.  Mr B Attwood took the chair.
Newton confirmed the facts surrounding the registration of Kelvin Cole and their prior secretary Gavin Garthwaite.  Gavin had left the club somewhat suddenly after these registration issues and the club explained their issues in discovering all of the facts surrounding this registration.

Following lengthy consideration and considering varying mitigating factors it was agreed the punishment for this offence would be a 1 point deduction and £15 fine. (Covered in Rule Infringements attachment)  
Shurdington Rovers emailed after the very late postponement (11:30) for their home game v Star FC. 

Shurdington seeking costs of the £15 wasted marking their pitch and the £30 for pre-arranged bar staff. 
Costs claimed by Shurdington Rovers were denied by the committee as unreasonable expenditure.
Bourton Rovers emailed having made the trip to play Northway on Saturday 15th March. Due to the Northway situation, the ground was locked on their arrival and no-one was present. They are therefore claiming £72 in total for mileage. They have worked it out on the GFA mileage rate - £14.40 x 5 drivers at 40 miles x 0.36 a mile. 

This matter cannot be considered until the next meeting as Northway have yet to be charged for ‘failing to fulfil a fixture’ (Previously covered under change of secretary)

Treasurers Report
M. Neave confirmed the league is in a healthy position. Swindon Village Bowmen and Northleach currently suspended for late payment of invoices.

Referees
P. Daly registered his apologies. 

The matter of appointing referees for the Charity Cup finals was deferred as Standing Orders had been suspended 
New League 
Rules for next season
Shurdington Rovers – Games awarded to non defaulting clubs when a club pulls out of a fixture late in the day. Also costs to be awarded to the non defaulting club where appropriate.

Rule suggestion is “Non defaulting clubs, when a fixture is called off because a club cannot raise the minimum number of players required to constitute a game on the day of the game, should have the option to be awarded the game as a 2-0 win or to replay the fixture in accordance with league rules. The non defaulting club should also have all reasonable costs incurred, as agreed by the management committee, recovered from the club that defaults on the game.

Deadline for submission of Rule Changes to the GFA has passed, separately within The FA Standard code of rules the league is not empowered to be able to award goals in a defaulted fixture.
Disciplinary
Suspended player Chris Riley serving a 5 match ban from all football whilst playing for Quedgeley Wanderers in the Stroud League, registered for Cheltenham Athletic from 2/10/13 and played on the 22/2/14 for Cheltenham Athletic. Email sent to the GFA by League Secretary to ascertain the situation. 
Covered within Rule Infringements
Investigations continue into Andrew Illot (Pittville United & Cheltenham Saracens) and Joesph Higginbottom (Northway & Bredon) signing for 2 clubs within one season.
Fixtures
League Season on target to finish on Wednesday 7th May 2014 (Senior Charity Cup).
Results 
Junior Charity Cup Semi Final – Action on League Secretary to notify Welland and Tewkesbury Town that both clubs are required to play in there alternative colours due to clash.
Registrations  
Reminder that the deadline for Registrations and Transfers is 31st March 2014.
Registrations Secretary confirmed issues within Full-Time when submitting 100 / 100 for sportsmanship.  This currently reflects as 10 / 100.  Action on League Secretary to instruct all clubs to award up to 99 / 100 and not 100 / 100 – Ian Swales to investigate and report back.

Any Other Business
Concerns raised other security at King George V PF (Hesters Way), League Secretary to remind all clubs using the facilities for home fixtures that security improvements are for them to manage, and suggest all clubs contact Hesters Way Police Station to request additional patrols on Match Days. 
Next League Management Meeting (30th April) clashes with Charity Cup Final, so it was agreed that this will be brought forward 1 week to Wednesday 23rd April 2014. Navy Room booked at the Victory Club. 

 NEXT MEETING – League Management Wednesday 23rd April  2014  at 7.00pm

